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An article in the Daily Trojan from May 8, 1973 relayed how the Asian American Social 

Work Student Caucus released a statement criticizing the School of Social Work on its 
complicity in institutional racism. A major concern of these students was the lack of course 
content related to ethnic minorities. Students from minority groups felt exploited because they 
had to bring up their own experiences in class as a substitute for faculty engagement with these 
topics. The Caucus and other cultural organizations on campus had recently boycotted a series of 
optional seminars on minority populations because they felt these subjects should instead be 
covered inside course curriculums. The statement also charged some professors of racist 
behavior. The dean of the Social Work School, Maurice Hamovich, denied any charges of racism 
within the school and rejected the notion that students were being exploited. He responded that 
he hadn’t heard specific complaints from students before this statement and asked students to be 
more specific about which professors’ had been racist and how. 

Two days later, on May 10, 1973 the Daily Trojan published that the Asian American 
Social Work Student Caucus retracted their charges of racism against the department. Caucus 
member Mariko Yamada contacted Dean Hamovich and relayed this information. Hamovich told 
the Daily Trojan that he had offered to speak with the caucus about these charges, an offer which 
they declined. He and other faculty members such as lecturer Herman Fogata argued against the 
notion that the Social Work School had a lack of course content on ethnic minorities. While the 
caucus’ statement attributed any progress on the amount of minority related coursework to 
student activities, Hamovich credited the school’s faculty for pushing for these changes. He also 
stated that he wished the students had come to the administration before releasing a public 
statement. 

People today continue to push for the diversification of course content. Rather than 
setting aside discussions of race and ethnicity to outside events, students and faculty urge 
administrators to include this content within the classroom. When this doesn’t happen, however, 
students from minority groups feel as though they must use their own lived experiences to bring 
minority-related subject matter into their courses. This article explores the feelings of student 
exploitation that can arise from this situation. Furthermore, it examines the different ways 
students can air their grievances about university policies, whether that’s through a public 
statement or a private discussion with an administrator. 
 








